
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Issue 21 

Covid-19 Newsletter 
Good afternoon, 

 
I am pleased to be writing this week’s newsletter knowing what the plans 
are for the return to school. I have sent those out in a separate letter and 
would ask you to read it carefully and ensure that you know you’re your 
child is due back in school.  
I would also like to urge you to give your consent for the testing programme 
that is running in all schools as children return. It is a vital part of keeping 
everyone in the community safe.  
The confirmation of how GCSE grades will be awarded this year was 
published yesterday and we will now be confirming our approach as a 
school which I will share with students and parents in Year 11 as soon 
as I can. 

 

I want to draw your attention to two key dates which are explained on 
the next page and also assure you that as soon as I hear any 
confirmation from the government regarding when and how we might 
return to school, I will of course, be in touch. 

 
 
 

Free School Meals 

The vouchers have now been ordered for 
all eligible students and we will also be 
ordering additional vouchers to cover the 
first two weeks of this term. 

 
A reminder that students who are in 
school will not be entitled to vouchers 

 
 

I understand that for some parents and 
carers, these are very challenging times 
financially and you may now wonder if 
you are eligible for Free School Meals 
after a change in your circumstances. 
Click here to check whether you are 
eligible for Free School Meals and here to 
fill in the online application form. 

 
 

. 

 
School remains open every day to any students that fall into these two 
categories: 

1. Students whose parents are Key Workers – this list is widely 
available and has been sent out. Students should only attend 
school if no other care is possible. Home remains the safest 
place. 

2. Vulnerable Students who have been contacted by theschool. 
 

I would ask that you contact the office if you intend to send your child 
into school because they fall into one of these two categories and 
they have not been coming in already. This way we will be better 
prepared for any students that we receive. 

https://www.lhea.org.uk/parents/how-to-apply-for-free-school-meals
https://slough-self.achieveservice.com/service/Free_school_meals


 

 
Year 11s  

 
A reminder to all Year 11 students and their 
parents that applications for September 2021 
places should be being submitted at this current 
time.   
 
Each student has had an independent careers advice and guidance meeting with a level 6 advisor to help them with 
their action planning and research; each student has an action plan which was written during the meeting.   
 
Tutors are busily writing references for their tutees, which will help them to secure their places at sixth form, college 
or apprenticeships for September.   
 
You should aim to send off two applications or more to the different establishments that you would like to attend in 
September. 

 
Drama Remote Learning  

 
In drama, the Year 7s have been working on learning performance techniques, this will mean that when they come 
back they’ll have the knowledge to really move forward in the subject.   
 
There have been some very impressive poetry recitals by a few of the students, Awa (7 Jobs) and Bahja (7curie) have 
both demonstrated that they are developing their verbal skills through a fluent recitation of ‘the Listeners’ by Walter 
De La Mare. 
 
In Year 8 the students have been working on radio the form of Radio Drama’s looking at the skills involved in creating 
an effective one as well as writing their own, Hana (8 Jobs), Victoria (8 Tesla), and Hamida (8 Da Vinci) wrote some 
fantastic Radio disaster scripts adapted from H.G wells War of the Worlds. 
 
The year 9s have been looking at the idea of Naturalistic theatre and have been learning about Stanislavski and the 
techniques he developed to modernise theatre to the style we can recognise to this day, as well as what rehearsal 
techniques we can use, Joban (9 Jobs) has constantly demonstrated a drive to want to know more and made a 
fantastic attempt of taking on the tongue twisting lyrics of Gilbert and Sulivan.  I look forward to seeing their 
performances of their monologues when we get back to the class room. 
 
For parents/carers of KS3 on each of the PPTs there are practical activities which you can do with your family, from 
breathing exercises, warm ups to improvisation games these can help kill the time during lockdown.  For year 8 
parents they looked at soundscapes and they had a challenge of creating their own instruments from household 
materials and then developing their own soundscapes using them. To Summarise KS3 has been busy!  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

MFL Remote Learning  
 

In MFL Ms Javed recently got a student to take their revision notes and create flash cards. It is a great way for 
students to revise for upcoming assessment tasks.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Music Remote Learning  
 

 

Live teaching and learning sessions have been launched for a few weeks now. The music GCSE students 
have embraced this new concept and some have done extremely well. We have had fun exploring and 
discovering MS teams and all its functions. Behaviour has been extremely good and participation, with 
some prompting at times, has been brilliant.   
 
We have been looking at composition. It has been very exciting and enriching to compose some music 
remotely. We have been using a music software called Note Flight. All students were able to download it 
from home and share their works with me. I have given below an example of one student’s work with my 
feedback.  
 
You can listen to it by clicking the link below. 



 

A student composition.mov

 

World Book Day Thu 4th March 
2021 

 

 

 
WBD £1 Book Token - Due to the current circumstances World Book Day Token is Digital this year. This can be 
printed or swiped although Sainsbury and Asda require a printed copy. https://www.worldbookday.com/wp-
content/uploads/2021/01/booktoken_SecondaryUK.pdf 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Well done…  
This is a lovely piece of work. You have composed a 
ternary piece as required and it not only sounds very 
nice but the structure also looks correct.   

Strength:  

• Your chord progression work very well.  

• You have 3 clear sections, A B A.  

• The B section is contrasting to the A section.  

• The rhythm you used is interesting and gives 

an upbeat feeling to the piece.  

Improvement  

•  Consider the end of the piece. Finishing on a 

quaver gives a feeling that perhaps something 

else is coming. Explore finishing on a longer 

note to give it a sense of closure. 

• Could you make the B section even more 

contrasting by modulating to the relative 

minor (a minor)?  

Response 

I look forward to receiving your response and improved 
work.  

https://www.worldbookday.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/booktoken_SecondaryUK.pdf
https://www.worldbookday.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/booktoken_SecondaryUK.pdf


 

Reading at LHEA  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 



 

Lynch Hill Library during Lockdown 
 

Borrowbox  
Our students can access the exceptional collection of free e-Books and e-Audiobooks via Borrowbox offered by 

Slough Libraries.  

 

These books are all free to access but parents are required to have a library membership in order to access the 
amazing and wonderful collection of e-books. It’s very simple and easy to create a free library membership online if 
you are not already a member of the Slough Library. Please see the attached link: 
https://fe.bolindadigital.com/wldcs_bol_fo/b2i/mainPage.html?b2bSite=3663 

Each Library member can borrow up to 6 books for 3 weeks with no overdue fines. There is a BorrowBox App that 
can be downloaded. Click here for further information on BorrowBox:  
https://www.slough.gov.uk/libraries/ereading?documentId=287&categoryId=20173 

 

Readathon – “The Race Is On” 
 

To celebrate the World Book Day this term (Thu 4th March 2021) a brand new Reading Challenge is taking place. 
Years 7-10 are engaged in a Readathon. The challenge is to spend as many hours possible reading. Students have 
received all details regarding the Readathon via SMHW. Please email Mrs. Ikram for any further details regarding the 
Readathon. A Gift Hamper of Treats and Books is in store. Which student will be the Reading Champion? Which 
Class will win this competition?  

Please encourage your children to take out 20 MINS of reading time each day. “Reading is the gateway skill which 
makes all other learning possible” – Barrack Obama 

 

 

Free Virtual Events Next Week 
 

World Book Day Event 2021 – https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/world-book-day-2021-tickets-
138742463443?aff=ebdssbonlinesearch 

Meet The Author Holly Goldberg Sloan – NEW BOOK “The Elephant In The Room”  
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/book-release-conversation-with-holly-goldberg-sloan-about-her-new-book-
tickets-141732205843?aff=ebdssbonlinesearch&keep_tld=1 

World Book Day Share A Story -  https://www.worldbookday.com/event/books-and-the-real-world/

https://fe.bolindadigital.com/wldcs_bol_fo/b2i/mainPage.html?b2bSite=3663
https://www.slough.gov.uk/libraries/ereading?documentId=287&categoryId=20173
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/world-book-day-2021-tickets-138742463443?aff=ebdssbonlinesearch
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/world-book-day-2021-tickets-138742463443?aff=ebdssbonlinesearch
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/book-release-conversation-with-holly-goldberg-sloan-about-her-new-book-tickets-141732205843?aff=ebdssbonlinesearch&keep_tld=1
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/book-release-conversation-with-holly-goldberg-sloan-about-her-new-book-tickets-141732205843?aff=ebdssbonlinesearch&keep_tld=1
https://www.worldbookday.com/event/books-and-the-real-world/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Welcome to our schools newsletter. With 

increased numbers of children online, either 

studying from home or socializing, I am sharing 

some valuable information from ThinkUKnow 

about what your child may enjoy online and 

what you can do to help keep them safer, both 

in lockdown times, and always.  

PC 5771 Sloane Schools/Safeguarding. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Online safety at home  

With the majority of young people now at 

home, they will be spending more time 

online doing their schoolwork, playing 

games or socialising. Technology is hugely 

valuable for education, as well as a way to 

keep in touch with friends and family. 

However, it is important we consider how 

we can help keep young people safer online 

during this lockdown, and always.  

SOCIAL MEDIA 

You may wonder when is the best age to let 

your child have a social media account, or 

you may have concerns if they are already 

using them. You may be thinking about the 

risks, inappropriate content, who they could 

‘meet’, or whether your child is responsible 

enough. The age of your child as well as 

their developmental stage, maturity, and 

social/emotional skills can affect their 

experience of social media.  

It is also worth remembering that most 

social media services require users to be at 

least 13 years of age before they can 

register. The age requirements are there 

because of data protection laws. Online 

services are not allowed to collect or store 

children’s personal information if they are 

under 13. For advice and guidance, read Is 

your child ready for social media? 

The simplest way to have information about 

your child removed from a website, or app 

is to contact the site itself. Sites will only 

take content down if any of their rules have 

been broken, so check first. Read reporting 

to social media sites for more information.  

Social media can offer young people 

opportunities to express themselves and 

have fun, but they could be exposed to 

harmful content such as sexual images or 

videos that could impact on their 

understanding of sex and relationships. 

Surveys have found that 24% of 14 year olds 

see harmful content on a daily basis. For 

Information read Teens and the sexual 

content on social media. 

ONLINE GAMING  

Online games are social activities, and most 

have features that allow young people to 

chat with others whilst they play. For 

information about the positives of gaming, 

the risks of ‘in-game chat’ and  measures 

you can take to help protect your child you 

can watch this short video: 

In-game chat: a guide for parents and carers 

The PEGI (Pan European Game Information) 

rating system can be a useful tool to help 

you decide what online games are 

appropriate for your child. For more 

information on the PEGI system and other 

factors to consider before deciding what’s 

suitable, read Gaming: what's appropriate 

for your child  

Gaming is popular with both children and 

adults and can help to cure that lockdown 

boredom! If your child is gaming, you may 

have some questions about how to keep 

them safer. If so, check out gaming: what 

parents need to know. For a guide on the 

apps, sites and games your child might 

enjoy, visit Net Aware. 

LIVESTREAMING 

Live streaming is now a very popular feature 

of many apps and platforms, and all you 

need to livestream is an internet-enabled 

device like a laptop  

or a smart phone.  

If your child enjoys livestreaming, you may 

want to read what is livestreaming  to find 

out more about it and help your child have a 

positive online experience. 

Over the past few months, many of you may 

have watched a livestream, or taken part in 

a video chat. It can be a fun and enjoyable 

online activity for young people. If you want 

to know more  about livestreaming, the risks 

and safe    

use, take a look at this short video or 
download this handy guide. 

SHARING INFORMATION, 

IMAGES AND VIDEOS 

Most young people have positive 

experiences socialising online, but it can be 

easy for young people to share things or 

post things they wish they had not.  

Young people often share images or ‘selfies’ 

and there is potential for some of those to 

be nude or nearly nude images. Young 

people share ‘nudes’ for a number of 

different reasons, and some situations are 

more risky than others.  

For information about the contexts in which 

images are shared and how best to respond, 

a look at nude selfies: a parent’s guide.   

If your child enjoys being online and uses 

social media apps, games and more, it is 

important you know how to protect their 

personal information and support them to 

make safe choices about what they share 

online. You can read this parents’ guide to 

personal information and how to protect it 

for more information to support your child.  

Some of the most popular apps, sites and 

games are designed to make it easy to share 

information online. But once information is 

shared, you can never be sure who has seen 

it, saved  

it or shared it.  

If your child has shared something online, 

they wish they had not – do not panic. Read 

my child has shared too much online for 

advice on how to support your child.   
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https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/Reporting-to-social-media-sites-/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/Reporting-to-social-media-sites-/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/teens-and-the-sexual-content-on-social-media/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/teens-and-the-sexual-content-on-social-media/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_5-ij1jm9K8&feature=emb_title
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_5-ij1jm9K8&feature=emb_title
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/gaming-whats-appropriate-for-your-child/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/gaming-whats-appropriate-for-your-child/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/gaming/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/gaming/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/what-is-live-streaming/
https://youtu.be/6S5cFxoTATs
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/parents/quick-guide-to-live-streaming.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/Nude-selfies-a-parents-guide/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/parents-guide-to-personal-information2/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/parents-guide-to-personal-information2/
https://parentinfo.org./article-your-child-s-personal-information-and-how-to-protect-it-online-secondary
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/My-child-has-shared-too-much-online/


 

     

 

More information 

 

ThinkUknow is the education programme from the National 

Crime Agency’s Child Protection Command CEOP (NCA-CEOP). 

Their aim is to protect children and young people from sexual 

abuse online.  

For more information, advice and guidance visit their parent’s 

website and download home activity worksheets for fun, online 

safety activities to do with your family.  

 

Steps you can take to help keep your 

child safe online  

PARENTAL CONTROLS  

Parental controls have been designed to help you manage your 

child's online activities. There are various types, some of which 

are free but others, which can be bought. However, nothing is 

totally fool proof so they should not replace the need for you to 

support and advise your child using the internet. For more 

information and step-by-step instructions on setting up parental 

controls visit, Parental Controls & Privacy Settings Guides - 

Internet Matters. 

HAVE AN ONGOING CONVERSATION 

Continue to talk about the apps, games and sites they like to 

use, and what they like and do not like and any concerns about 

being online. Discuss with them when to unfollow, block or 

report. For help starting this conversation, look at, having a 

conversation with your child.  

BE NON-JUDGEMENTAL 

Explain that you would never blame them for anything that 

might happen online, and you will always give them calm, loving 

support. 

KNOW WHERE TO GO FOR SUPPORT  

Remind your child they can always speak to you or an adult they 

trust if anything happens online that makes them feel worried 

or upset. For a breakdown of report services visit, Supporting 

your child with reporting unwanted content online. 

KNOW ABOUT NCA-CEOP 

Young people can report a concern about grooming or sexual 

abuse to the NCA-CEOP (the Child Protection Command of the 

National Crime Agency) at https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-

centre/ and get support from a specialist Child Protection 

Advisor. 

TALK ABOUT HOW ONLINE  

ACTIONS CAN AFFECT OTHERS 

If your child is engaging with peers online, remind them to 

consider how someone else might feel before they post or share 

something. If they are considering sharing a photo/video of 

somebody else, they should always ask permission first.                                                          

TELL THEM ABOUT THINKUKNOW 

The ThinkUKnow websites provide guidance for young people 

on friends, relationships and the internet, covering topics like 

dealing with pressure, consent, and getting support when you 

are worried. You can visit their website for 11-13's  or the 

website for 14+ for age appropriate information.  

DIRECT YOUR CHILD TO  

AGE APPROPRIATE INFORMATION  

It is natural for young people to start exploring their sexual 

feelings online and adolescents are more inclined to take risks. 

It is important to understand this and to talk to your child in a 

positive, encouraging and safe way.  Thinkuknow, Brook , The 

Mix and Childline all provide age appropriate information about 

relationships and sex that you can signpost your child to.   

 

SNAPCHAT - SOME OF THE RULES 

• Never post, save, or send nude or sexual content 

involving anyone under the age of 18 - even of yourself. 

Never ask an u/18 to send explicit imagery or chats. 

Child sexual exploitation is reported to authorities. 

• We have zero tolerance for bullying or harassment of any 

kind.  

• Do not send a Snap with the intention of making someone 

feel bad. If someone blocks you, do not try to contact him or 

her from another account. 

• If someone is in your Snap and asks you to remove it, please 

do! 

• Do not post any content that demeans, defames, or promotes 

discrimination or violence. 

• If your name or a photo/video of you appears in someone 

else is content in a way you find abusive, harassing, or 

bullying, report your concerns. 

To report 

You can report abuse on Snapchat, including harassment, bullying, 

or any other safety concern. 

To report someone’s Snapchat account, press and hold on the 

Snapchatter's name, tap 'More,' and tap 'Report 

To report a Snap or Story you see on Snapchat, press and hold on 

it and follow the on screen instructions. 

TIKTOK - SOME OF THE RULES 

• If you are under age 18, you may only use the Services with the 

consent of your parent or legal guardian. 

• All content, software, images, text, graphics, illustrations, logos, 

patents, trademarks, service marks, copyrights, photographs, 

audio, videos, music on and “look and feel”  

of the Services, and all intellectual property rights related 

thereto (the “TikTok Content”), are either owned or licensed by 

TikTok. 

To report an account  

Go to the profile of the account you want to report, tap the 

Settings icon  , tap Report and follow the steps in the app. 

To report a video  

Open the video and tap the Share icon , tap Report and follow 

the steps in the app. 

To report a comment  

Tap the comment you would like to report, tap Report and follow 

the steps in the app. 

The government has published new advice to help 
people, particularly children, stay safe online during 
the coronavirus outbreak including making use of 
parental controls and the tools available to help 
manage screen time. Full guidance is available here: 
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-staying-safe-
online  

http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/having-a-conversation-with-your-child/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/having-a-conversation-with-your-child/
https://parentinfo.org/article/supporting-your-child-with-reporting-unwanted-content-online
https://parentinfo.org/article/supporting-your-child-with-reporting-unwanted-content-online
https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre/
https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/11_13/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/14_plus/
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
http://www.brook.org.uk/
http://www.themix.org.uk/
http://www.themix.org.uk/
http://www.childline.org.uk/
https://support.snapchat.com/a/report-abuse-in-app
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-staying-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-staying-safe-online

